To: 	Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP)
	Jazmin Martin, Environmental Specialist 
From: Neighborhood council of Westchester/Playa

Re: Scattergood Modernization Project
Date 04/01/2025

Dear Jazmin Martin & others @ LADWP,

The Neighborhood Council of Westchester/Playa have the following comments regarding the Scattergood Generating Station Units 1 and 2 Green Hydrogen-Ready Modernization Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIR). 

First and foremost, we must point out that the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) SCH Number 2023050366, states the following in the third paragraph of the description.

 “The necessary infrastructure for the production, delivery, and storage of green hydrogen needed to support the Proposed Project currently does not exist. While it is anticipated that a sufficient market supply of green hydrogen may be available to support the Proposed Project dual-fuel CCGS when it is fully commissioned by the end of 2029, the details of the green hydrogen system are currently unknown. Therefore, this DEIR does not address the supply of green hydrogen to Scattergood Generating Station, which will be analyzed in a separate environmental review and approval process when the necessary information to support an adequate analysis of potential impacts is available. LADWP would not implement or operate this hydrogen infrastructure but would be a purchaser of hydrogen to supply the Proposed Project. Nonetheless, because the combustion-turbine generator component of the proposed CCGS would be capable of operating on a mixture of natural gas and hydrogen fuel, the impacts related to the combustion of such a fuel mixture are analyzed in this DEIR.”

Production, storage and supply of hydrogen should be determined first and foremost since this is literally the critical element in this entire proposed modernization project. Putting forth any proposal of new power generation system(s) first is putting the cart way before the horse! We should first determine the environmental impacts of hydrogen production that may cancel out any benefit of using it in a new generating station. If significantly more energy is needed to manufacture hydrogen and this energy comes from power sources generated by carbon fuels, what is the benefit of using the proposed natural gas (70%)/ hydrogen (30%) mix for this new generating station?

Neighborhood Council of Westchester/Playa
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